
On Monday, January 10, 2022 the Aurora County 4H Leader/Parent meeting was called to order at 6pm.  

Present in person: Clint Moore, Rebecca Moore, Tina Kieffer, Randy Olivier, Todd Clark, Elaine Schabot, 

Cheryl Dethlefsen, Ashley Howard, Sue Faulhaber, and Chris Fink.  Present online: Audra Scheel, Kama 

Bruns, Jill Harris, Christina Kenyon, Traci Moore, Tara Bush and one unknown.   

Flag pledge was led by Todd.  Secretary report was not available from previous meeting.  Treasurer 

report was given by Ashley with 4272.68 in premium account, 9861.77 in savings account, and 3369.81 

in checking.  There were some premium checks collected and handed in for deposit.  No bills were 

presented for payment. 

4H Grounds were discussed and the County Commission according to the lease has final say in 

accommodations and also has some monetary input for improvements.  A group did meet with them 

and they asked that 4H look for funding and come back with a plan.  Building are to be maintained or 

that a structure must be where old ones are.  There is a copy of the lease in the 4H Office if anyone is 

interested in seeing this information. 

Reminder to re-enroll.  Camel clips were discussed, Breann Schabot has put them online.  Elaine gave 

treasurer some cash from sales so far to be deposited.  Breakdown on last year awards and collection of 

premiums were discussed.  Plankinton clubs will incorporate the old Storla Stockers club premium 

collection list into their clubs.  Try to have money collected before August in order to plan for current 

years awards.   

Election of officers took place and the positions will stay the same for the upcoming year.   

New business brought forth included signing the club Civil Rights Assurance Statements and hand out 

volunteer position description for everyone to look at.  Committees were formed for the following 

areas:  Grant and Fundraising: Chris Fink, Elaine Schabot and Todd Clark 

 Premium and Awards: Sue Faulhaber, Kama Bruns and Rochelle Fink 

 Achievement Days:  Randy Olivier and Tara Bush 

 Building and Grounds: Stays the same with Dave and Jill Harris, Kama Bruns, Josh Mohnen, Clint  

and Becky Moore, Elaine Schabot and Audra Scheel 

Cortney Olinger has completed her first semester at MTC and so a $250 check will be sent for her 

scholarship received.  Land O Lakes has awarded us grant money over the last couple years that now 

totals $568.64.  Meeting ran longer than Audra was able to stay to present information, but she would 

like to purchase an incubator to use for Chicks in the Classroom in Aurora County Schools.  Discussion 

was held with Jill moving to allow the purchase of the incubator with the grant money.  Clint seconded.  

Motion passed.  Coverbuds was next and again, because of length of meeting, Audra was not able to 

present.  Tina addressed that it was to see if Aurora County would like to look into a Cloverbud program 

being instated.  Will wait for more information from Audra regarding this.  Other business was that 

discussed included: Central Electric will have their meeting in the summer again this year.  YQCA is being 

scheduled. 

Next meeting will be Monday, March 21, 2022 at 6pm at the Aurora County Ag Building. 

Meeting adjourned. 

Sue Faulhaber, 4H Leaders Secretary 


